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District Councillor (Inkberrow Ward) Cllr Audrey Steel 01386 792266  
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Clerk, Kerry Johnson 9 Terrys Close, Redditch, B98 8ET, 07584 687283 
 

Summary of the Parish Council Meetings held on Tuesday 9 Feb 2016 

Updates and decisions from the meetings. The Parish Council: - 

1. Agreed to install a swing set at Cookhill Village Hall providing the Village Hall 
takes on the ownership, maintenance and insurance for the unit. 

2. Agreed to approve the quote of £120pa for grass cutting at the allotment, and 2 
hedge cuts on the access track at £50 per cut. But Councillors require more infor-
mation before making a decision about hedge cutting within the allotment site. 

3. Welcomed representatives from Cookhill Cricket Club and agreed to give the club 
a grant of £425. To get more involved with the community, the Cricket Club will 
work with the Parish Council to run some fun ball games at the village playing 
field during the summer. 

4. Deferred the grant request for arts & craft materials for the Baptist Church Youth 
Club so a representative from the church can attend the next Parish Meeting to 
talk about the plans to spend the money. 

GROW YOUR OWN VEG, HAVE FUN & GET FIT WITH  
AN ALLOTMENT 

 

Register your interest for a plot at Cookhill Allotments 
 

Situated off the Ridgeway in Ridgeway in Astwood Bank, our allotment site has plots of various 
sizes, boasts a mains water supply, portable toilet and panoramic views of the countryside. 

 

Tenants should reside within 5 miles of the Cookhill Parish boundary. The allotments are 
owned by Cookhill Parish Council &  managed by Cookhill Allotment Association. 

 

Get started today by contacting the Clerk to Cookhill Parish Council Tel: 07584 687283 or email 
info@cookhillparishcouncil.com  

http://www.cookhillparishcouncil.com/
mailto:Karen.lumley.mp@parliament.uk


The following planning applications were considered for comment: 

a) W/16/00121/PP Location: Sunridge, 38 The Ridgeway, Astwood Bank, B96 6LT. 
Proposal: 2 bedroom first floor extension over garage with front ground floor 
carport. Comment: Recommend Approval. 

 Planning Authority decisions:  

a) W/15/02719/PP Location: Little Cladswell Farm, Lower Cladswell Lane, Cookhill, B49 
5JZ. Proposal: Remove attached side garage, construct two storey side extension, 
sitting room, bedroom and en-suite. Decision: Approved 13/1/16. 

b) W/15/02812/PN Location: Land off Dogbut Lane, Inkberrow, B96 6LD. Proposal: 
(Retrospective) Erection of general purpose agricultural barn for feed, hay and straw 
storage, machinery workshop and lambing area. Construction of agricultural access 
track. Decision: Approved 28/1/16. 

 

Wychavon District Council has advised the Parish Council that representatives from 
their Rural Communities Partnership team will be in the parish on 23 March 2016. 

They will be going door to door to carry out a survey.  

Please remember to ask to see identification, and if you are alone or are not sure in 
any way, don’t feel obliged to open your door to anyone you don’t know. 

 

NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING IS TUESDAY 8 March 2016 AT 7.30PM 

(Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com) 

There is no such thing as 

the Dog Poo Fairy 

There really isn’t... 

 

Just poo that rots on the ground,  

sticks to your children's shoes  

and makes your community stink. 

 

PLEASE CARE FOR YOUR COMMUNITY & DISPOSE 
OF YOUR DOG’S POO AT HOME OR THE DOG BINS. 


